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Steveston Interchange Project 
Upcoming Highway 99 Overnight Closures 
 

October 2025   

As work progresses toward completion on the new five-lane 
Steveston Interchange Project, Highway 99 will be closed to 
overnight traffic for approximately two nights beginning 
as early as October 1.  

The traffic pattern change is to allow crews to safely remove 
temporary supports from the new Phase 2 structure.  

Closures will take place between 11 p.m. and 4:30 a.m. 
Vehicles travelling on Highway 99 will be detoured using the 
on- and off-ramps at Steveston Highway.   

As is currently the case, the Steveston Highway northbound 
loop ramp onto Highway 99 will remain closed, with traffic 
rerouted to access the north side on-ramp via left turn lanes.  

The work is being completed overnight to minimize daytime traffic disruptions.  

The new five-lane Steveston Interchange Project is a key part of the Highway 99 Tunnel Program to 
improve travel along the Highway 99 corridor. As part of the broader Program, the interchange will 
integrate seamlessly with the new eight-lane, immersed tube tunnel being built under the Fraser 
River to replace the George Massey Tunnel.  

If you have any questions about construction, please email StevestonProject@flatironcorp.com or 
call the construction information phone line (24/7) at 1-888-270-1075. 

 

 

 

 

 

See page two for more details. 
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What to Expect  

 

Timing  
> As early as October 1 for 

approximately two nights   

Hours of Work 
> 11 p.m. to 4:30 a.m. 

 

Traffic 
> Traffic detour utilizing on- 

and off-ramps 
> Left turn signal onto the 

northside ramp detour 
remains in place 

 

Impacts/Interruptions  
> Expect minor delays 
> Moderate noise from 

construction equipment  

 
For the most up-to-date Project information on traffic impacts, visit the Highway 99 Tunnel 
Program website. If you have construction-related questions, please email 
StevestonProject@flatironcorp.com or call 1-888-270-1075 (24/7). 
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